
  
 POLICE COMMITTEE MEETING 

 
November 7, 2022 

 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Alderperson Sue Burgess. 
 

Police Committee members present were Alderpersons Sue Burgess and Donny Walden.  Also 
present were Mayor Page, Chief Wade, Treasurer Angel Palmer and City Clerk Janet Waller. 
 
Absent was Alderperson Travis Sullivan. 
 
Alderperson Walden made a motion to approve the Police Committee Meeting minutes of 
October 11, 2022, seconded by Burgess.     Motion carried with Alderpersons Walden and 
Burgess voting aye and 0 nays.   
 
Under Old Business:    
 
Under New Business: 
 
The committee is waiting for Triston Perry to get prices for detailing city vehicles.   
 
The police squad is 5 years old and the committee will look at next years budget.   
 
The State Police have started patrolling Rt 51.   Lines have also been painted by IDOT on Rt 51. 
 
Chief Wade has received a $500 Walmart grant for the police department and there is another 
$1,500 coming. 
 
The cost for CPR dummies are $449.00.   Chief Wade has received medical training and would 
like to train other police officers in CPR.  The medical training is a 4 hour class for officers. 
 
Chief Wade informed the committee there has been active shooter training at the schools 
recently. 
 
The new officer will need clothing for PTI training.   Chief Wade will take Jackson Bugg to 
Danville to get the necessary equipment for the academy.  Jackson will need sworn in.   
 
Mayor Page was called from Brick’s Exquisite Eats about possibly getting a mobile liquor 
license.  Mayor Page will discuss with the attorney.  They do not currently have a liquor license.    
 
The committee adjourned at 6:46 pm.    
 
Janet Waller, City Clerk 


